
NEWSLETTER NR.2 MEMORIAL WITH NAMES OF THE UNKNOWN VICTIMS OF 7 MAY 1945 ON 
THE DAM AMSTERDAM TO BE ESTABLISHED ON 7 MAY 2015 
 
All adressed of the Projectgroup and Infogroup. 
I wish you well,  
 
I would like you to remember what has happened in the past with others in your family that should not 
be forgotten. 
That was the reason for you and others to confirm to be with me an active Projectgroup member or 
wanting to be kept informed and supportive in the Infogroup. 
If not so, let me know on short terms. 
 
About a month ago, Johan Wieland and me joined together.  
His grandmother Lacourt was one of the deadly victims besides Antje Quant-Moeke, my direct family, 
and Pieter Nicolaas Warburg, also a family relative, whom died later due to his injuries of the shooting 
on that miserable day. 
 
Since a month ago a lot has been established. 
On several forums our goal and quest has been promoted. 
Some of that is in the public arena on the Facebook page "Dam, 7 mei 1945", besides that also on the 
LinkedIn arena of Genealogy, HCC-Genealogie and others. 
 
With a limited group of professional researchers in history and genealogy, we have been able tot find 
already about 10 victims by name. 
The official numbers are 22 deadly victims, but already now we know that this number will come out 
much higher, due to the heavily wounded that died afterwards. 
We now have in investigation about 40 people. 
 
For you and anyone in the public we recommend the Facebook page "Dam, 7 mei 1945"  
If you can, look for anyone that could be of help for our main goal. 
That is at 1 to establish on 7 May 2015 a memorial with all the names of the victims in Amsterdam. But 
we hope also to have a clear insight of what has caused this warcrime and why there was never a 
good investigation on the victims and perpretators! This silence will not be kept beyond this 70 
years! 
 
Best wishes and hoping for the support of all adressed. 
Arthur Rebattu  
	
  


